Minutes of the McDill Lake Protection and Rehabilitation District Annual Meeting held at
6:00 PM on February 29th, 2024 at Ben Franklin Junior High Library

Meeting called to order on 02/29/2024 at 18:03
Board of Commissioners present: Krista Olson, Mike Phillips, Carl Rasmussen, Joe Senn, Sheila Stanchik (interim secretary), Steve Fritz County rep, Excused: Keely Fishler (city appointed representative)
Previous meeting minutes: Mr. Sandoval moved that we dispense and place on file the reading of the previous meeting minutes and they be approved as written. The motion was seconded by Sage Stanchik and approved by all of the lake district members present.
Finance Update: Treasurer Carl Rasmussen presented the current financial statement. There were some unexpected dam repairs that were not budgeted for. The dam expenses will be covered from the reserve fund. Jim Stanchik moved for approval of the financial report, which was seconded by Joe Senn and approved by all district members present.
Announcements: 
· Site remediation is underway from the dredging site. The Lake District is requesting that the site be returned to its previous layout as a disc golf course as stated in the contract
· The City of Stevens Point is revamping its comprehensive plan for our area and all lake district members are urged to attend the public meetings
· The company that we work with for chemical treatments is now called Tigris
· The new/updated lake management plan has been approved by the DNR. We are awaiting approval for our weed harvesting permit
· The Wisconsin Lakes Convention will be taking place in Stevens Point 4/10-4/12. The lake district has budgeted for a McDill Lake District representative to attend. Jim Stanchik has volunteered to attend the conference.
Harvesting Contract Review: The contract is reviewed by all lake district members present. There are multiple points that require clarification and/or correction. The points are outlined and will be returned to the City for review. The lake district is requesting continued conversation of the harvesting contract with the City. 
2024 Harvesting and Chemical Treatments:
· Curly leaf pondweed continues to be a problem on the north half of the lake
· There will be a spring Diquat treatment for the curly leaf pondweed before Memorial Day
· Weed harvesting can commence on May 15th
· Jim Stanchik will be assisting with weed harvesting operations
· We are still looking to hire 1-2 more part time weed harvester operators for the upcoming season
· The new weed harvester has arrived, but it still needs to be outfitted with things like a canopy, storage, GPS box, etc.
· Dick Schedder has volunteered to repair our current plexiglass
MuckBiotics order update:
· 22 homeowners have decided to purchase with a large cluster located in/near the North Channel.
· The permit for the use of MuckBiotics has been filed. It takes 5 days for intake and 30 days for review
Fundraisers: Multiple fundraiser ideas were discussed. Will continue to discuss at the next meeting.
Next meeting: The next meeting will be held on April 11th 2024 at 18:00 at the Ben Franklin Jr. High library
Meeting adjourned 02/29/2024 at 19:15.
Minutes respectfully submitted by Sheila Stanchik, Interim Secretary McDill Lake District.
